TLQWGC BOARD MEETING –October 31, 2023

Present: Joy Ridenour, Rita Sipe, Tina Fleisler, Sally Piitz, Leslie Heller, Sandy Jamison, Suzanne Wheeler, Janice Pollakoff, Toni Clough, Holly Sharps, Rose Pearson

Present by Zoom: Sally Piitz, Leslie Heller

Welcome: Joy Ridenour, President

Call to Order: 9:00 am by President, Joy Ridenour

Approval of Minutes: Minutes from October 3, 2023, Board Meeting were approved by Board members via email on October 5, 2023.

Sandy Jamison, Treasurer

- * Monthly Income Statement is ready to publish as soon as bank statement is available. Reminders will be sent to all those who have not yet paid for events they have signed up for.
- * Sandy needs prizing for Partner Eclectic tournament by 11/16/23 from Rita so cash can be available for 11/21/23.
- * One person paid a renewal fee for 2024. SCGA will be sending renewal reminders to all current members and Joy will remind everyone in her November President's Message that dues must be paid by 12/31/23.
- * Joy will call SCGA to confirm that we are set up for auto renewal reminders and ask if certain current members can be omitted from the reminder if no longer eligible.
- * Sandy will be away from 11/21-12/1. Joy will check the mailbox for any payments left in the mailbox.

Rita Sipe, Tournament Chair

- * 21 people have signed up for the first sweeps day. There is room for 32.
- * One more player is needed to fill slots for Partner Eclectic Tournament, although more could be accommodated. Big Rock is very accommodating.
- * The importance of cut-off times/dates was addressed, as any unused tee times will be returned to Big Rock for their use. Members will be reminded of this, how and when to sign up on the website, how and when to cancel on the website or by email to Rita.
- * Nonmember fees at Big Rock

11/1/23 -12/31 \$99.00 1/24 - \$115.0

Tina Fleisler, Events

- * Forty people have confirmed for the Welcome Back party. All but 3 have paid. Everyone will be reminded that the event will be held outside and that they should dress accordingly. Joy will include this in her message.
- * Photos will be taken of attendees as they arrive at the party by Marie Clark or Karen Miller as Sally will not be attending. The photos can be used for the directory, year end party, etc. Holly will check to see who needs photos for the new directory.
- * Tina would like to have the Holiday Party be a no fee event. Members can bring appetizers and compete for prizes. Each table will also participate in a gingerbread house contest. Table assignments will be made randomly ahead of the event. The event will be at Karen Brown's home. Chairs will be rented. Tina will design a flier and sign ups will be on the website after the Welcome Back Party.

Suzanne Wheeler, Webmaster

Janice Pollakoff, Handicap Chair

*Janice will set up a box at her home where members will drop off their scorecards

Holly Sharps, Membership

- * Holly will be attending the First Friday event and will talk to the group there about our club. She prepared a statement in advance and shared it with the board. Comments and suggestions were made to her about what she might include.
- * One must be an active member of TLQMA to be a member of TLQWGC'
- * It was suggested that our membership application form be changed to include whether the applicant is an owner or a renter in the community.

Sally Piitz, Historian

*Sally's backup committee includes Marie Clark and Karen Miller

Toni Clough, Rules

*Toni will be posting weekly Fun Rules of the Week on the website.

Joy Ridenour, President

* Joy reviewed the agenda for the first General Meeting on November 6, 2023.

Meeting adjourned at 10:06 am by Joy Ridenour

Respectfully submitted, Leslie Heller, Secretary